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Minutes of Mini & Junior AGM held on 15th July 2013
Present:
Bob Aldridge (BA), Nikki Aldridge (NA), Phil Andrews (PA), Paul Cheney (PC), Karen Conway (KC), Emma Graham (EG), Heidi Greenwood (HG), 

Clive Haynes (CH), Andy Murton (AM), Harry Smith (HS), Peter Sudworth(PS),  Chris Thorne (CT)

Simon Fake, Andy Savage
Apologies:

Justin Bennett (JBe), Wout Brouwer (WB), James Brown (JBr), Simon Cook (SC), 
Dave Cooke (DC), Robbie Cannon (RC), Martin Doyle
Minutes of last AGM (16 July 2012) were approved. 

Chair
Welcome.

Chairman’s Report (2012-13 season)
 
Membership:
174 members, distributed as follows:
U7: 6

U8: 16

U9: 2

U10: 17 

U11: 16 

U12: 17 U13: 19
U14: 19 
U15: 3

U16: 10 

U17: 6


U18: 13 Vixens U18: 30
We need more members, so please encourage any child aged 6 to 18 to come and play rugby! 

Season Highlights include the following:
U14 – Played 8 Won 7 – lost play-off final 22-19 to Hove

                   Robbie Cannon (U14 Head Coach) named Junior coach of the year at end of season dinner and dance

U13 – Played 7 Won 3 – stayed in A league and won all their friendly matches

U10 – Won Lewes & Uckfield Festivals. Drew East Sussex Festival final, having beaten Brighton on the way, and lost on the toss of a coin.

Thanks to all coaches, managers and volunteers, and particularly Niki and her team for their efforts on the catering side.

Harlequins

Club once again host a Harlequins Summer Camp in August. The boys and girls were treated to a visit from England prop Joe Marler as well as an opportunity to be photographed with the Premiership Trophy. This year the camp runs from 19th to 21st August. All boys and girls aged 6 to 14 welcome – cost is £95 for the three days and includes a ticket to an early Quins home game.

Uckfield Carnival

Last year we did not enter a float, but this year there are two floats planned for both the Minis and the Vixens.

There were only a limited number of fundraising activities during the year, but more are planned for the coming season.
And finally…

CT would like to thank the Committee and all the volunteers for their support during my tenure as Chairman, and confirm I will give all necessary support my successor.

The committee would like to thank Chris for all his time given to the club during his tenure as Chairman, and acknowledge his part in bringing senior and junior rugby closer together. 
Treasurer’s Report

Cash Balance at Y/E (31.03.13) - £4,388.56 (£453.87 at Y/E 31.03.12), showing a profit of nearly £4,000.

£3,100 contributed directly to senior club.

There has been a sub-committee meeting to explore possibilities of re-structuring the minis and juniors committee – however, we are awaiting feedback from this meeting which was held very recently. This will be discussed at a future committee meeting. 
Election of Officers:

	Chairman
	position not filled

	Treasurer
	Karen Thorne (nominated CT, seconded EG)

	Secretary
	Emma Graham (CT, NA)

	Safeguarding Officer
	Karen Conway (BA, CT)

	Membership Secretary
	Simon Cook (CT, EG)

	Mini Fixtures Secretary
	Clive Haynes (PC, NA)

	Junior Fixtures Secretary
	Wout Brouwer (CT, BA)

	Kit Manager
	Paul Cheney (CT, NA)



Social Secretary

          Heidi Greenwood (CT, BA)

Members


          Bob Aldridge (Coach co-ordinator)




          Phil Andrews, Niki Budinger, Andy Murton, Peter Sudworth, 



Harry Smith, Charlotte Savage


            

Date of next AGM
will be announced nearer the time.

AGM closed 8.05pm

UCKFIELD RUGBY FOOTBALL CLUB


FOUNDED 1967





Telephone: 01825 768956





Website: www.pitchero.com/clubs/uckfieldrfc





VAT No. 412 4285 81
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